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New York State Federation of Lake Associations, Inc. 
 

 Meeting of the Board of Directors 
 September 27, 2014 

 
           White Eagle Conference Center 

 Hamilton, NY 
 
 

Present 
George Kelley, President 
Walter Dutcher, Treasurer 
Janet Andersen, Secretary 
Jack Baldwin 
Donald Cook 

Jim Cunningham  
Tarki Heath 
Laurel Mann 
Theresa Mayhew 
Bob Rosati 
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and it was approved.  Jan Andersen and Jim Cunningham offered to help Walter prepare the 
budget for 2015.  

5. 2015 NYSFOLA Conference.  Because of the workload of the NALMS conference, Nancy asked for 
help on the annual FOLA conference, and George requested members to step up.  Dean Long 
volunteered to chair the conference committee, and to work on getting speakers and organizing 
the program sessions and physical set-up.  Laurel Mann offered to handle all the printing and 
envelope stuffing tasks, and will print the program again.  Tarki Heath offered to help at the office 
on weekends before the conference if specific tasks are identified.  We agreed to emphasize online 
registration, and recognized that many calls would continue to come to the office.  We agreed that 
the theme should be “Advancing Citizen Science”.   

6. Long Range Planning Committee.  In the absence of chair Rich Henderson, Jan Andersen presented 
the report. Jan Andersen moved, and Jim Cunningham seconded that the membership fee for 
foundations be set at $100, and the motion carried.  The four steps to the Long Range Planning 
Process include Mission and Values/Principles as Foundational Elements  (Current state);  
Strengths, Weakness, Opportunity, Threat (SWOT) Analysis;  Voice of the Customer; surveys; and 
Future State Vision.  Jan Andersen moved, and Don Cook seconded, that we accept the 
Foundational Elements document that was distributed, and the motion carried.  Jan also requested 
that board members send Rich their inputs on to the SWOT analysis for incorporation into the next 
step of the process.  

7. DAM Users Group.   George Kelley reported on a subcommittee that he had put together to 
prioritize the activities in 2015.  This led to a discussion of Bob Rosati’s proposal that NYSFOLA 
sponsor a user group for Dam Owners.  The major concerns were the size of the group (6800 NYS 
dams), that they may not share lake concerns, that they might push the group towards lobbying for 
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coverage more positive.  HABs focus also increased by Toledo water supply interruption.  The 
August 7 Hydrilla hunt reached 20 lakes. One new NYS hydrilla location in 2014 in Prospect Park 
(NYC). For 2015, t


